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Committee to Address Disproportionate Minority Contact 
In the NYS Juvenile Justice System

        

       An Advisory Committee to the Juvenile Justice Advisory Group
Friday, May 4, 2012
NOTES
I. Welcome and Introductions  

Courtney Ramírez introduced herself as the statewide DMC Coordinator at DCJS.  The following individuals were also in attendance: Leslie Barnes (Monroe Co. Probation), Hattie Henderson (Monroe Co. Probation), Greg Owens (OCFS), Renee Bradley (OCFS), Dan Maxwell (OCFS), John Johnson (OCFS), Emily NaPier (Center for Community Alternatives—Onondaga County), Maureen Keller (DCJS Intern). 

Via video conference: Yumari Martinez (Vera Institute), Rosemary Taveras (Institute for Juvenile Justice Reform and Alternatives).

Via telephone: Amy Albert (Kings County Family Court/Judge Turbow’s Office), Ashley Cannon (Citizens Crime Commission of NY), Wendy Perlmutter (NY Foundling).
II. Review and Discussion of Recent Efforts
A. NYC Local DMC Reduction Strategy Project Highlights:
· Yumari Martinez gave an overview of the NYC DMC Reduction Strategy Project, which began in early 2011, and highlighted some findings as well as recommendations from the report submitted to DCJS in April. The highlights were separated into four key areas: arrest, admission to detention, probation adjustment as a decision point, and detention at arraignment.
· Arrest:

· Black youth were most significantly overrepresented at the point of arrest. Latino youth were more in line with other populations.
· There were notable differences in crime for Black, Latino and White youth. There did not seem to be disparity between youth of different races/ethnicities for high-level offenses but there was evidence of disparity with youth who came into the system with low-level offenses. 
· Recommendation:  Look to see if there is a way to engage youth and police in dialogue and explore national practices. 

· Admission to detention:

· Youth of color were more likely to be brought to detention by police.
· Many of the youth brought to detention were released the next day.
· Recommendation: Look to see if there is more that can be can done to limit youth from being brought to detention in the first place.
· Probation adjustment as a decision point:

· Data used by the committee at this point included both ethnicity and race. There were larger discrepancies with Black Latino youth than White Latino youth.  85% of Black Hispanic youth completed adjustment compared to 90% of White Hispanic youth.
· There is a need for uniformity and consistency across agencies about proper protocol for collecting race/ethnicity data. There needs to be a decision about who is deciding a person’s race and what is the preferred way to collect that information.
· Recommendations: Try to examine factors associated with adjustment completions and make sure they are objective. In addition, develop strategies to increase adjustments in appropriate cases.
· Detention at arraignment:

· There was some consistency among different races in regard to treatment. However, the rate of detention was higher for youth of color than white youth.
· In terms of the usage of detention, low-risk youth with mid-level charges and mid-risk youth with low-level charges continue to be detained. 
· Recommendation: Consider the effect staying in detention has on youth who may not necessarily need to be there.
B. 2011 DCJS DMC Summary Report
· Courtney Ramirez discussed the 2011 Summary Report and described it as an overview of what NYS has been doing about DMC. Some of the items in the report include:
· Local project findings 
· Community Outreach and Education Activities
· Recommendations for future activities to address racial/ethnic disparities
C. Updates
a. Regional Forums (a partnership between DCJS, OCFS, and ANYSYB) – Forums were held in April over the course of three days and representatives from 43 counties participated. The forums discussed the basics of JDAI, best practices utilized in smaller and rural jurisdictions, and the importance of effective community engagement in driving reform efforts. 
b. Statewide Detention RAI Development – The statewide detention RAI is still being developed. It is anticipated that the finalized instrument will first be introduced to those counties who were involved in the developmental work; and then rolled out across the state sometime in June.
c. NYS JDAI Delegation – A diverse group of juvenile justice stakeholders (coordinated by OCFS) attended the national JDAI Conference in Houston (April 24-26). Courtney was part of the delegation.  There were a lot of great workshops; materials will be shared via the JJAG website. 
III. Development of Statewide DMC Work Plan
Identified Issues, Recommendations, Action Steps, Timeline
· Courtney provided a chart of issues and recommendations that grew out of the work of the committee and the local projects over the past year.  The goal for the committee is to develop a feasible work plan for future committee work.  Courtney asked committee members to take a look at the document and offer suggestions for action steps and a timeframe to address the issues and monitor progress.   Suggestions should be submitted to Courtney via e-mail; she will draft a work plan based on this input. The draft work plan will be the focus of the next meeting committee meeting.
IV. Other:
· Amy Albert provided a brief update on progress of developing a judicial training institute re: DMC-related issues.  Judge Turbow and Amy are working with Mark Soler (Center of Law and Policy) to coordinate a day-long training for NYS judges to be facilitated in October 2012.
· Courtney discussed technical assistance workshops available to local jurisdictions; plans for continued partnerships with local jurisdictions and the Burns Institute.
Next meeting date:  
Wednesday, June 27th, from 10:30 am- 12:30 pm
*Additional meetings for 2012 will be in mid – September and mid – November.*
